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We are delighted to announce 

that we raised £700 for the 

school to spend on PE resources 

and £400 to help support the GB 

athletes.   Our money will be 

spent on purchasing           

cheerleading, speed stacking and  

table tennis equipment, as well 

as an indoor table tennis table.   

Thank you very much for 

supporting this event ñ we 

are delighted with the 

amount raised!  

 

It  is not every day that  an 

Olympic   Athlete   visits   St 

Albertõs, so when Mrs. Lulham 

announced in assembly that GB 

Triple Jumper Nathan Fox 

would be coming in, it was no 

surprise that a buzz of          

excitement went around school.  

ôSports For Schoolsõ is a       

fundraising organisation who 

work with Olympic athletes.  

They arranged for Nathan Fox, 

who is currently training for the 

Rio Olympics in 2016, to visit us 

on the morning of Tuesday 20th 

October.   The Olympic hopeful 

put all the students, from      

Reception to Year 6, and staff 

through their paces with a high 

intensity exercise circuit. 

  The  children  took  part in 

various, timed activities to music 

and were motivated and       

encouraged by an event  organis-

er and Nathan himself. 

Nathan  then led a whole school 

assembly, where he explained 

about how he  had  become  

involved in sports and what his 

training schedule is like.   Nathan 

demonstrated some of the   

techniques needed to be       

successful at triple jump and a   

number of children õhad a goõ at 

copying his moves.  Everyone in 

the hall was amazed at how high 

he could jump and were aston-

ished when he showed us the 

distance of his furthest jump ñ 

16.69metres!!!!      

  He described some the notable 

achievements of his career so far 

and at the end, the children 

were able to ask some of their 

own questions.  Nathan was 

impressed with the childrenõs 

listening and participa-

tion throughout the 

morning and later 

Tweeted Mrs Lulham a 

message saying: ôI had 

a great time at St   

Albertõs, and hopefully 

Iõll be back with my 

medal from Rio.õ    
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Keep up to date with all our sports events, photos and reports by clicking on the School 

Games link. www.schoolgames.com  Type in our school postcode: HP3 8DW  

 Also check the PE pages on the school website, which are updated regularly with photos of 

events and fixtures or upcoming events  www.albertthegreat.herts.sch.uk/PE/   

http://www.schoolgames.com
http://www.albertthegreat.herts.sch.uk/PE/
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P A G E  2  

St Albertõs are  look-

ing  for a SPONSOR 

to help fund an 

away kit for the 

football team. If you 

know of any poten-

tial leads, please 

contact Mrs. Lulham 

or Mr. McIlroy.  

Thank you. 

Football Season 2015-2016 

S T  A L B E R T õ S     P . E  N E W S L E T T E R   

Girls Football Team 

The Girls football team have been an    

ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŀŘǾŜǊǘ ŦƻǊ {ǇƻǊǘ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƭōŜǊǘΩǎ 

this year. With the addition of some new 

ȅŜŀǊ рΩǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǉǳŀŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 

come together and played sensationally as 

a team. With some superb defending ,    

complimented by wonderful attacking play 

and finishing, the girls have managed to 

win every single league game so far, which 

has put them second in their group but 

with a game in hand on the leaders. The 

girls are in a great position ready to come 

back in January to battle for a place in the 

semi-finals. Good Luck Girls! 

Boys Football Team 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ .ƻȅǎ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƘƻǿƴ ŀ 

great team ethic, converting their hard work 

in training into top draw performances on 

the pitch. Although the boys went unbeaten 

in pre-season, they came up against a tough 

opposition  in  their  season opener and   

narrowly lost. However, since the first fixture 

blip the boys have remained unbeaten and 

have gone into the Christmas break winning 

three on the bounce , seeing off opposition 

such as Hobletts Manor and Chaulden.   With 

two games left to play the                                     

boys sit joint top of                                            

their group, and are                                                

looking forward to                                            

the chance of                                                 

reaching the                                                   

quarter finals.   

òI am excited at the 

prospect of getting 

into the quarter   

finals.ó  Daniel 

Mannion, Year 6  

Silver School Games Award 

Team P W D L Pts 

Bridgewater 5 3 2 0 21 

{ǘ !ƭōŜǊǘΩǎ 4 4 0 0 20 

Hobletts Manor 6 2 1 3 13 

Gade Valley 4 1 1 2 8 

The Reddings 3 1 1 1 8 

Belswains 2 1 1 0 8 

Hobbs Hill Wood 2 0 0 2 0 

Pixies Hill 4 0 0 4 0 

Team P W D L Pts 

Bovingdon 3 2 1 0 13 

{ǘ !ƭōŜǊǘΩǎ 4 2 1 1 13 

Hobbs Hill Wood 2 2 0 0 10 

Two Waters 1 1 0 0 5 

Chaulden 1 0 0 1 0 

St Thomas More 2 0 0 2 0 

Hobletts Manor A 3 0 0 3 0 

Nash Mills  0 0 0 0 0 

 
Lǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ{ƛƭǾŜǊ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ DŀƳŜǎ  !ǿŀǊŘΩ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

criteria specifies  the percentage of children who must be involved in: 

sports competitions, extra curricular sports activities and leadership roles.  

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ΨGoing for GoldΩ   this year and so aim  to increase the number 

of competitions organised at school , offering more lunchtime clubs, as well 

as inviting children from each class to become Sports representatives and 

PE leaders.  

Have a look at the St Albertôs School Games Page www.schoolgames.com   

Type in our school postcode: HP3 8DW  

http://www.schoolgames.com
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Year 4 Speed Stacking 

P A G E  3  
I S S U E  4  

Speed Stacking continues 

to be a popular activity 

with the children,        

particularly for those who 

attend the schoolõs    

breakfast and after school 

clubs.  

This enthusiasm prompted 

the school to enter the  

entire class into the DSSN 

Year 4 Speed Stacking  

competition in November.    

The children spent the 

morning at Longdean 

School participating in a 

variety of speed stacking 

activities against other 

schools.  The class were  split 

into teams of 4 and competed 

in time trials as a group.    

Working together meant that 

the children had to use one of 

our schoolõs learning powers 

of co-operation , and they 

did so spectacularly through 

their encouragement of one 

another.  Unfortunately they 

were not the overall winners 

but they can be very proud of 

their  performance. 

Year 3 óChange 4 Lifeô Festival 

In mid October , Year 3 were 

invited to take part in a very  

special ôChange 4 Lifeõ Festival at 

The Cavendish School. The    

festival provided various        

multi-skills activities planned to 

appeal to children who are not 

usually keen on physical activity. 

The children participated     

alongside other local primary 

schools, but in a non competitive 

manor to keep every child     

involved.    

  Year 3 conducted themselves 

brilliantly, showing outstanding co

-operation skills when they were 

required to work together. 

òI have had such a fun 

afternoonó Desiree Millwood  

Netball 
Following on from our involvement in last yearõs High Five Netball season, the boys 

and girls came back to school in September determined to work hard and make 

progress during their training at the after school club.  Thanks to the high standard 

of coaching from Mrs Buzzle, who volunteers each week, the children have seen an 

improvement in their skills and understanding of the game.  The rise in popularity 

of Netball at St Albertõs encouraged Mrs Lulham to enter a team, for the first time 

in many years, into the Dacorum Girls Netball League. The girls started off their 

campaign with two fixtures against local Catholic  Primary School St Cuthbert 

Mayne, who were a well drilled Netball outfit.  Considering  it was our girlõs first  

fixture  in  the  league,  they  performed terrifically and really came together as a 

team and only narrowly lost both games. The girls are continuing to train 

hard ,alongside the boys, and are looking forward to playing the rest of their     

fixtures.  We will also be taking part once again in the mixed High Five Netball 

League which begins in January. 

Year 2 Tri-Golf 

Year 2 also visited Longdean School in November but this 

time to compete in DSSNõs Tri-Golf competition. It was the 

first time St Albertõs had entered, and with little experience of 

playing Tri-Golf, the boys and girls participated to an admirable 

standard. The children took part in various target practice 

activities as well as fun team challenges, 

representing St Albertõs terrifically well. 

The results announced that year 2 came 

12th in the whole district, which they 

should be extremely proud of.  
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P A G E  4  

 

 

JFK Festival 

Year 3 Speed Stacking  
In early December, a small group of year 3 children     

represented the school in a JFK Speed Stacking Family 

Festival. The children were joined by students from local 

Catholic Primary School St Thomas More, and rotated 

around several different Speed Stacking activity stations 

led by JFK sports leaders. Some stations were non    

competitive fun activities, but some stations were     

competitive and scores were recorded to find the best 

stacker in the festival. Dara Jones performed brilliantly 

and received a 2nd prize and 3rd prize award, but        

Rebecca Anderton was the golden star of the evening picking up the winning prize in the 3-3-3 

and 3-6-3 stack. 

 

S T  A L B E R T õ S     P . E  N E W S L E T T E R   

Cross Country 
est team of four award in 

their race. A select few 

from each class were then 

invited to represent the 

school at the District race 

at Adeyfield school, and as 

the images show, it was 

horrendous conditions 

but the boys and girls 

were not phased and  

The annual DSSN X Country 

race took place at Lime Walk 

this year, and as usual the 

whole of year 5 & 6 took part. 

In brilliant conditions, every 

child competed in great fashion 

with notable performances from 

Freya Goad and Joshua Brooks in 

Year 5. However it was the year 6 

girls who came away with the fast-

{ǘ !ƭōŜǊǘΩǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ 

like to say a big 

thank you 
to JFK, especially to 

Fiona Holmes and 

her many Sports 

Leaders, who host 

such great events 

throughout the year 

for our children to 

attend free of 

charge. 

went out and represented 

their school exceptionally 

well, finishing in a respectable 

position. 

Year 6 Sports Crew 

Usually with a year 6 class of 30  

students, you would be lucky to get 

more than 10 children willing to 

form a sports council for the school, 

but not this year. We are pleased to 

announce that this years Sports 

Crew has a staggering 28 members, 

and Mr. McIlroy is looking forward 

to working closely with them in the 

new term! Already this term, the 

children have helped prepare,     

advertise and deliver the virtual 

Great Run for the whole school. 

In the new term the club are 

looking forward to introducing 

their own lunchtime clubs for 

their younger peers. The children 

will also be on the hunt for repre-

sentatives from each class to be a 

voice for their class on which 

clubs they would like to see in 

school sport life at St Albertõs.  


